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August Edition: Celebrating Independence and New Beginnings 

In August’s golden light we stand, 
Where echoes of the past demand 

Our hearts remember, strong and true, 
The dawn of freedom’s cherished view. 

 

In fields where once the struggle burned, 
A nation's spirit fiercely turned. 

Through trials dark and hopes held high, 
We rose beneath a hopeful sky. 

 

With courage bold and dreams afire, 
Our voices soared, our hearts conspired. 

For liberty, for peace we cried, 
And in that quest, our souls were tied. 

 

Now August speaks of victories won, 
Of battles fought and journeys done. 

Let’s honor those who paved the way, 
And cherish freedom’s light today. 

 

In every flag that proudly waves, 
In every song that freedom saves, 

We find the strength to honor and say: 
"Here's to our land, on this August’s Independence Day." 

 

 



 

 

Highlights of the Month 
Welcome to the August edition of our monthly newsletter! This edition covers an 
exciting range of events that took place at Professor’s Global School over the 
past month.  

Our students have demonstrated remarkable enthusiasm and creativity across 
various activities, celebrating culture, showcasing talents, and learning new 
skills, throughout the month. Let's take a look together at all the comprehensive 
events that have brought our school community closer together! 
 

03 August 2024  

Spirited Saturday 

Spirited Saturday brought a variety of engaging activities for students across all grades, 
emphasizing creativity, physical fitness, and academic skills. 

Classes up to KG participated in Spoken English sessions to improve communication skills, 
enjoyed Art and Craft for creativity, practiced Yoga for mindfulness, and had a fun Dance 

session to encourage movement and rhythm. 

Classes I-IV were introduced to Indian Vocal music, enhancing their cultural knowledge and 
musical abilities. They also participated in English Enrichment activities to improve language 

skills, learned mental arithmetic with Abacus sessions, and played Dodgeball, which 
fostered teamwork and physical agility. 

Classes V and VI focused on developing language proficiency through English Enrichment 
activities. They played Basketball to enhance their physical fitness and teamwork, and 

participated in Computer sessions to build digital literacy skills. 

Class VII enjoyed a mix of physical and intellectual activities, including English Enrichment, a 
Zumba session to boost energy and fitness, craft activity for artistic expression, and Mental 

Maths to sharpen their mathematical thinking. 

Classes VIII onwards continued with English Enrichment to refine their language skills, 
participated in General Knowledge sessions to broaden their understanding of the world, 

and played Kho-Kho to promote teamwork and agility. Overall, Spirited Saturday on 
03.08.2024 was a dynamic and successful event that encouraged students to learn, express 

themselves creatively, and stay active, fostering an environment of holistic development. 

 



 

 

                        

 

 

 

       
 

 

 



 

 

03 August 2024  

Debate Competition: "Should Homework Be Banned?" 

On 03 August, the Debate Club () hosted a thought-provoking debate on the 
topic, "Should Homework Be Banned?".  

Students from grade 3 & above passionately argued for and against the 
motion. Team B, arguing against the ban, emerged victorious with their 

strong arguments on the importance of homework in reinforcing learning 
and fostering discipline. The event was a wonderful platform for students to 

hone their public speaking and critical thinking skills. 

 

07 August 2024  

Teej Celebration 

Teej festival was celebrated with great enthusiasm and joy at the Professor's Global School 
on August 7, 2024. The event featured a variety of activities that highlighted the cultural 

richness and traditions associated with Teej. 

Cultural Dance Performance- 

The event kicked off with a mesmerizing cultural dance performance that showcased the 
traditional folk dances associated with Teej. Dancers adorned in vibrant green attire 

captivated the audience with their graceful movements and expressive performances. The 
dance narrations were rooted in the tales of love, devotion, and the monsoon season, which 

are integral to the Teej festival. The highlight of the performance was a group dance that 
included intricate choreography and synchronized movements.  

Mehendi Competition- 

Following the dance performance, a Mehendi competition was held, attracting numerous 
participants eager to showcase their skills in this beautiful art form. Participants, displayed 
intricate and creative mehendi designs on their hands. The competition was judged based 

on the complexity, creativity, and overall appearance of the designs. The Mehendi 
competition was a testament to the students love for tradition and creativity.  

The following are the winners: 

1. ANSHU                             2. SHRISHTI                            3. RANI   

Photobooth & Swings- 

A photobooth was set up, decorated with traditional motifs and props, allowing attendees 
to capture memorable moments of the Teej celebration. The photobooth was a popular spot 



 

 

throughout the event, with parents and students taking group photos and selfies, creating 
lasting memories of the day. 

Additionally, swings were installed in the venue, which is a customary feature of Teej 
celebrations. Decorated with flowers and colorful ribbons, the swings added a playful and 
nostalgic element to the festivities. Children and adults alike enjoyed swinging, adding to 

the joyous atmosphere of the event. 

The collective participation and enjoyment of the attendees made the Teej celebration a 
memorable and cherished event for the school community. The event not only provided 

entertainment but also reinforced the importance of preserving and promoting traditional 
arts and practices. 

 



 

 

 

    

 
  

 

 



 

 

14 August 2024 

Celebrations of India's Independence at PGS 

On August 14th, we celebrated India’s Independence Day with great patriotic 
fervor.  

On the 15th of August, Professors Global School celebrated India's 
Independence Day with great enthusiasm and patriotism. The event 

commenced with a warm welcome to our esteemed chief guest, Shri Arvind 
Kumar Kadian, Indian Defence Account Services (Retd). The excitement was 
palpable as he was greeted with a standing ovation, signifying the respect 

and admiration of the school community. 

Following this, the tricolor was unfurled with pride, accompanied by the 
singing of the national anthem. This solemn moment filled everyone with a 

deep sense of pride and patriotism. 

Our respected Principal, Mrs. Tanya Gupta, then delivered the inaugural 
address, highlighting the importance of the day and encouraging students to 
embody the spirit of patriotism in their daily lives. Shri Arvind Kumar Kadian 
followed with an inspiring speech on practical ways to be patriotic, leaving 

the audience motivated and thoughtful. 

The cultural performances began with a Bharatnatyam recital, which was a 
graceful display of classical dance that mesmerized the audience with its 

intricate movements and expressions. 

Next, the students of class 8 presented a skit titled "Celebrating Freedom: A 
Journey Through Time." This performance was both educational and 

engaging, taking the audience on a historical journey through India's fight 
for independence. 

The students of class 3 then energized the crowd with their electrifying dance 
performance. Their lively moves and enthusiasm were infectious, bringing 

smiles to everyone's faces. 

Class 4 students delivered a stellar performance, combining dance and skit to 
depict significant moments in India's history. Their talent and dedication 

shone through, making it a memorable act. 

The students of class 5 put on an informative skit and an ultra-mesmerizing 
dance extravaganza, showcasing a mini India. Their depiction of the 

country's rich cultural diversity was both enlightening and entertaining. 



 

 

Class 6 students presented a soulful English song followed by a dance 
performance. Their harmonious voices and graceful choreography left the 

audience deeply moved. Class 7 students brought the house down with two 
amazing dance performances and a skit. Their vibrant energy and creativity 

were a true celebration of freedom. 

The grand finale featured a 'Nukkad Natak' on how we can be patriotic in 
our own ways, coupled with a blazing dance performance. This powerful and 
thought-provoking presentation was a fitting end to the celebrations, leaving 

a lasting impact on the audience. 

The event concluded with a closing address by our honorable chairman, 
Professor Dr. Rajbir Solanki. He praised the efforts of the students and 

teachers, and emphasized the importance of continuing to uphold the values  
of freedom and unity.  

The Independence Day celebrations at PGS were a resounding success, 
leaving everyone with a renewed sense of patriotism and pride in our great 

nation. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

16 August 2024 

Rakhi Making Competition 

In the spirit of Raksha Bandhan, a Rakhi Making Competition was organized 
on 16 August. Students showcased their creativity by designing beautiful 

rakhis using eco-friendly materials. The competition not only allowed 
students to display their artistic skills but also encouraged them to think 

about sustainable practices.  

17 August 2024 

Parent Teacher Conference 

The recent Parent-Teacher Conference (PTC) held at PGS on 17.08.2024 was 
a productive event that brought together parents, teachers, and 

administrators to discuss students' academic progress, social development, 
and overall well-being. The conference provided a valuable platform for open 

communication and collaboration, aimed at supporting each student's 
educational journey. 

 



 

 

Highlights of the Conference: 

1. Individual Meetings: Each teacher met with parents individually to 
provide detailed feedback on their child's performance. Discussions focused 
on academic strengths, areas for improvement, and strategies to support 

learning at home.  

2. Holistic Development: In addition to academic progress, the conference 
emphasized the importance of social, emotional, and behavioral 

development. Teachers provided insights into students' interactions with 
peers, participation in group activities, and overall classroom behavior. 

3. Extracurricular Activities: Teachers highlighted the importance of 
extracurricular activities in fostering well-rounded development. Parents 

were encouraged to support their children's participation in sports, arts, and 
other clubs to enhance their skills and interests beyond academics. 

4. Feedback and Suggestions: Parents were given an opportunity to provide 
feedback on the school’s programs and suggest improvements. Many 

parents appreciated the school's efforts to maintain high academic 
standards while promoting a supportive and inclusive environment.  

5. Action Plans: To address specific concerns, teachers and parents 
collaborated to create action plans tailored to each student's needs. These 
plans included targeted strategies for improvement, additional resources, 

and a timeline for achieving specific goals.  

6. Community Building: The conference also served as a community-building 
event, allowing parents to connect with each other and with the school staff.  

 

20 August 2024 

Youth Day Celebration: Nukkad Natak 

In honor of Youth Day on 12th August, our talented students from all the four 
houses participated in a compelling inter-house Nukkad Natak competition 

(street play) focused on the theme of youth empowerment and social 
change. The plays were performed at the school auditorium, drawing a large 
audience and leaving a lasting impact with its powerful messages about the 

role of youth in shaping the future. The “Harmony House” emerged 
victorious in this competition.  



 

 

The chief guest Prof. Dr. B.S. Dagar & our respected chairman sir, Prof. Dr. 
Rajbir Solanki were quite impressed with the studets talent & applauded 

their compassion towards making our world a better place.  

The chief guest, Dr. Dagar also donated a few books to the school library on 
the momentous occasion.  

 

 

 



 

 

   

 

          

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

20 August 2024 

World Photography Day Event 

On World Photography Day, our school organized an online photography 
competition, encouraging students to capture the beauty of the world 
around them. The theme was "Nature and Humanity," and the entries 

reflected a wide range of perspectives and creative expression. Selected 
photographs are attached 
below for your admiration, 

and winners were honored in 
a special assembly. 

The winners of the competition are: 

       1. Vaibhav  

2. Rishav  



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

23 August 2024 

National Space Day 

On National Space Day, our school hosted an exciting poster competition to 
celebrate the wonders of space and inspire creativity among students. 

Participants from all grades showcased their artistic talents, creating vibrant 
posters depicting planets, stars, astronauts, and space exploration. The 
competition encouraged students to explore space science concepts and 

express their imagination. The posters were judged on creativity, originality, 
and understanding of space themes. Winners were awarded certificates and 

prizes for their outstanding work. The event fostered a greater interest in 
space and astronomy, leaving students eager to learn more about the 

universe. 

Overall, the competition was a great success, sparking curiosity and 
enthusiasm for space among our young learners. 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

24 August 2024 

Janmashtami Celebrations 

On the auspicious occasion of Janmashtami, Professor's Global School was 
brimming with excitement, devotion, and enthusiasm. The school’s premises 

were beautifully decorated with flowers, and rangolis to mark the 
celebration of Lord Krishna's birth. The event was filled with various cultural 

performances by our talented students, each highlighting different aspects of 
Lord Krishna's divine life and teachings.  

The celebration began with a serene and soulful prayer song, "Shri Krishna 
Govind Hare Murari," performed by our talented singers Arnav and Aryan 

Acharya from Class 6. Their melodious voices set a perfect spiritual tone for 
the day, invoking the blessings of Lord Krishna and creating an atmosphere 

of devotion and peace. 

Next, one of our talented teachers, Ms.Madhavi captivated everyone with a 
heartfelt Hindi poem dedicated to Lord Krishna. Her words beautifully 

described Krishna's nature, and his teachings that continue to guide us even 
today. The poem was a wonderful tribute to the divine deity, deeply touching 

the hearts of everyone present. 

Following the poem, the audience was treated to an energetic dance 
performance by few of our students who invoked the blessings of Lord 

Krishna through a dance. The dancers' enthusiasm and graceful moves filled 
the air with serenity and devotion. 

Next, the little stars of Class 2 took the stage next with their adorable dance 
performance on the song "Kanha So Ja Zara." Dressed in vibrant costumes, 

the children captured the audience's hearts with their innocence and charm. 

The celebration continued with a solo dance performance on "Radha Kaise 
Na Jale," where a Grade 3 student beautifully portrayed Radha's emotions 

and her divine connection with Krishna.  

Students from Classes 6, 7, and 8 then came together to perform a 
Janmashtami mashup dance performance, showcasing various aspects of 

Krishna's life through a series of dynamic dance routines, leaving the 
audience mesmerized, by their colorful portrayal of Krishna’s playful 

childhood, his divine acts, and his eternal love for Radha.   

The young students of Class 1 performed a delightful dance on the song 
"Woh Kisna Hai." Their innocence and enthusiasm were evident in every 



 

 

step, and they received a huge round of applause for their wonderful 
performance. 

Following this, Class 1 students performed another dance, this time on the 
popular song "Maiya Yashoda." The performance captured the playful and 

mischievous nature of little Krishna, delighting everyone in the audience with 
their lively act. 

A solo dance performance by a Grade 3 student on the song "Radha Kaise na 
Jale" was followed next. The student showcased incredible talent, combining 

intricate dance moves with expressive storytelling that captivated the 
audience. 

The next performance was a vibrant Janmashtami mashup by students of 
Classes 5 and 6. This lively performance featured a series of songs that 

depicted the joy, mischief, and divinity associated with Lord Krishna, drawing 
enthusiastic cheers from the audience. 

Students from Class 3 then took the stage for a group dance, demonstrating 
a lively and beautifully executed performance, showcasing the students' hard 

work and passion. 

The cultural performances were then followed by an insightful speech from 
one of our respected teachers, who spoke about the important life teachings 

of Lord Krishna. The speech highlighted the values of righteousness, duty, 
and devotion as taught by Krishna in the Bhagavad Gita, inspiring everyone 

to follow his divine path. 

Students from Classes 5 and 7 then presented a captivating Maharaas Leela 
performance. The dance beautifully depicted the divine love between Radha 

and Krishna, capturing the audience's hearts with its grace, emotion, and 
elegance. 

One of the most anticipated events of the day was the Dahi Handi program, 
symbolizing Lord Krishna's playful nature and his love for butter. The 

students formed human pyramids to reach the handi (earthen pot) hanging 
high above. Amidst cheers and encouragement from the audience, the handi 

was eventually broken, spilling candies and marking the climax of the 
celebrations with joy and excitement. 

The final performance of the day was a solo dance on the song "Kanha So Ja 
Zara," bringing the celebrations to a graceful and soulful conclusion. The 
event concluded with our Respected Principal ma'am, Mrs. Tanya Gupta, 

applauding and cheering the students for their performance. She also 



 

 

emphasized on the practical values that we can imbibe from the character of 
Lord Krishna in her speech & wished the entire community a very happy 

Krishna Janmashtami. 

The celebrations at Professor's Global School on 24.08.2024 were a grand 
success, filled with beautiful performances and a spirit of devotion. The 

students showcased their talents with great enthusiasm, and the event was 
a wonderful tribute to Lord Krishna. A heartfelt thank you to all the teachers, 
students, and parents for their efforts in making this celebration memorable. 

May Lord Krishna bless us all with peace, prosperity, and happiness.  

Hare Krishna and Happy Janmashtami to all!  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

31 August 2024 

Spirited Saturday 

Spirited Saturday at PGS was an eventful day filled with diverse activities that catered to 
students' creative, intellectual, and physical development. The day was designed to engage 

students from all classes in fun and educational experiences. 

Classes up to KG participated in Spoken English sessions to enhance their communication 
skills, followed by Art and Craft activities that encouraged creativity and fine motor skills. A 

lively Zumba session ensured they enjoyed physical exercise through dance. 

Classes I-IV explored their musical talents in Western Vocal lessons and played games like 
Kho-Kho and Throwball, fostering teamwork and physical fitness.  

Classes V and VI took part in advanced Art & Craft activities, practiced Yoga for mindfulness 
and flexibility, and engaged in a Maths Activity to strengthen problem-solving skills in a fun 

way. 

Class VII students showcased their debating skills in the competition, learned the 
importance of mindfulness through meditation, and enhanced their language abilities with 

English Enrichment activities. 

Classes VIII onwards participated in the challenging Debate Competition, furthered their 
English skills with enrichment activities, and developed digital literacy through Computer 

Activities. 

Overall, Spirited Saturday conducted on 31.08.2024, at Professor's Global School was a 
vibrant day, providing students with opportunities to learn, play, and grow in a holistic 

environment. It was also marked by enthusiastic participation and a spirit of camaraderie 
across all classes.  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
Upcoming Events:  
The following events coming up in the month of September are as follows: 
 

- 01 September: NATIONAL NURTITION WEEK AWARENESS DRIVE 
- 02 September: CLASS VII TO VIII CARROM COMPETION 
- 05 September: TEACHER’S DAY CELEBRATION  
- 07 September: GANESH CHATURTHI CELEBRATIONS 
- 11 September: CLASS V & VI ROPE SKIPPING COMPETITION 
- 13 September: ESSAY WRITING COMPETITION – HINDI DIWAS CELEBRATIONS 

A special message to all our dear students, 

As we enter September, a month dedicated to your mid-term examinations, we want to 
extend our heartfelt best wishes to each one of you. This is a crucial time to showcase the 
knowledge and skills you have acquired over the past months. Your hard work, dedication, 
and perseverance are the keys to unlocking your full potential. 

We encourage you to prepare thoroughly, stay focused, and maintain a positive mindset. 
Remember that exams are just one step in your educational journey. It's important to stay 
calm, rest well, and approach each test with confidence. 

We believe in your abilities and are confident that you will perform to the best of your 
capacity. May you all have clarity of thought and precision in your answers.  

Good luck to all of you! May you achieve the success you deserve and make yourselves 
proud. 

As September dawns with bright new days, 
It’s time to shine in many ways. 

Mid-terms are here, your moment to show, 
All the knowledge you've come to know. 

 
Stay calm, stay focused, do your best, 

Believe in yourself for every test. 
With hard work and a steady mind, 

Success and growth, you’re sure to find. 
 

Good luck, dear students, as you start, 
Give it your all with all your heart. 

Your effort and spirit will lead the way, 
To great results on exam day! 

All the best!! 



 

 

 
Stay tuned for our next edition, where we will cover more exciting activities planned 
for the coming month, including sports day, science exhibitions, and cultural fests! 
Thank you for being a part of our school community. We look forward to sharing 
more news and updates with you soon!  
 

Principal  
Tanya Gupta 
Professor’s Global School 


